
 

Bathurst Light Car Club   60th 2013 
 

 

 

JUST THE BEGINNING 
HERE’S TO THE NEXT 60 YEARS 

 
NEXT MEETING 30TH October 

NEXT SOCIAL 60th Dinner 26th October – Full day Trial 3rd November 
NEXT EVENT 10TH November Khanacross 

NEXT NEXT EVENT 30th November 1st December 
BATHURST LIGHT CAR CLUB 416 CONROD STRAIGHT MT PANORAMA PO BOX 444 BATHURST 

www.blcc.com.au 
 

 

http://www.blcc.com.au


 

Office Bearers 2013 
Club email address: secretary-blcc@bigpond.com 

          
Position Name Phone (AH) Mobile Email 
President Robert Wells 02 6332 2179 0488 819 896 escort45@bigpond.com 
     
Vice President David Robinson   0418 652 419 robboauto@westnet.com.au 
          
Treasurer Robert Flood   0408 402 729 Robert.Flood@essentialenergy.com.au 
          
Secretary Donna Sims   02 6362 9784 jssims@bigpond.com 
          
Committee Wayne Bowden   0450 528 715 sdixon@csu.edu.au 
          
  Bradley Robinson   0488 277 113 berobbo@gmail.com 
          
  Ian Plenderleith   0438 547 375 iplenlol@bigpond.com 
          
  John Markwick   0438 443 021 jhm@live.com.au 
          

Jeff West 02 6331-5342 0427 263 757 jj.west@bigpond.com.au  
          
  Scott Sims   02 6362 9784 jjsims@bigpond.com 
          
Competition Secretary Jeff West 02 6331 5342   jj.west@bigpond.com.au  
          
Membership Officer Phil Burgett   0419 758 825 phillip.burgett@gmail.com 
          
Publicity Officer Tony Hanrahan 02 6337 1355 0418 493 577 elfinfp@bigpond.com 
          
Blower Editor Tony Hanrahan 02 6337 1355   elfinfp@bigpond.com 
          
Social Director Helen Mulholland 02 6362-0769   ohelen@bigpond.com  
          
Property Officer         
          
Historic Plates Registrar Paul Catt   0417 225 722 historic.rego@gmail.com 
          
CAMS Delegate Helen Mulholland 02 6362-0769   ohelen@bigpond.com  
Alt CAMS Delegate David Robinson   0418 652 419 robboauto@westnet.com.au 
          
Quarry Groundsman John Windsor       
          
Chaplain Doug Rowan   0427 816 616 dougandkath@hotmail.com 
          
Website Administrator Kathy Hanrahan 02 6332 4554 0407 784 590 elfin622@bigpond.net.au 
          
Eligibility Committee David Catt   0419 248 452 cattsprayrepair@hotmail.com 
          
Safety/Fire Officer Scott Sims       
          
Club Patrons Cam Ashelford       
Club Patrons Arthur Davis       
Club Patrons Doug Moore       
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President Report 

 
First may I congratulate Ron Moore on his finish in 12th place in the ARC class at the 
World Rally at Coffs Harbour. Well done Ron. Commiserations go to Steven Wells 
who was running in 11th in the Classic and only 9 Km to go to the finish found one of 
those trees that grow in the forest. Dave King finished 16 in the Classics in a Mini. 
This car was a beautifully prepared car. Every one that walked past his pit area 
stopped to admire the car or take a photo. Dave is to be congratulated on the 
preparation of the car. We all had a great time in Coffs Harbour, fine and sunny but a 
bit dusty. There is a rumour that Australia will have a WRC event for the next three 
years instead of every second. 
Some members may not be aware yet but due to Mt Panorama being resurfaced after 
the V8 Race we will be unable to hold our regular speed weekend this year so instead 
we will be holding a 2 day event at the motor sport ground on that weekend 30 
November and 1 December, One motorkhana and One Khanacross. Watch the web 
site for more details. 
A change has been decided by the committee for the club speed event championship 
2014 and onwards. Classes will now be decided by using the CAMS Rules and 
Regulations for Super Sprints. These can be found on the CAMS web site we will not 
be reproducing the whole document into our club rules on the web site. So now, as 
Cams change these rule and regulations, we will adopt the changes. 
Members are advised that we now have new residents in the flat and we ask you to 
remember they are there when coming and going and using the club rooms. 
At the last Motorkhana congratulations go to Nicholas Reeks the first junior home and 
to Robert Dean the outright winner. 
All members are reminded that tickets are now available for the 60th Anniversary 
dinner to be held at Bathurst Panthers Club on the 26 October. Tickets are available 
from Matthew Windsor, David Robinson, Helen Mulholland and myself. Tickets must 
be purchased by the 18th October. 
I am sure all Members will join me in offering Kathy Hanrahan and her family our 
condolences on the passing of her mother. 
Most members will now have heard of the passing of Des West. Des was a great 
friend of the club and was the mentor of Peter Brock. The red 48 Holden that Des 
raced is still in original condition. 
Tony held another one of his night triasl a couple of weeks ago which was well 
attended but there was a big upset. A couple of big time rally professionals came 
second to a new lady member. My lips are sealed. 
Don’t forget Tony’s BIG full day event on the 3rd November with a tour of the country 
side with a suitable lunch break. Bring a picnic lunch, try your navigating skills and get 
lost with the rest of the club members. Highly recommended. Tony sometimes does 
not quite get the weather right but I am sure he will get it right this time. Could be 
interesting, a couple of blokes in a blue Cortina will be out for revenge. 
At the Wollongong State Hillclimb held recently several club members had some 
success with Barry Coady winning his class. Doug Barry was second in his Lola and 
Warren Bossie also finished on the podium. 
This months Blower also contains a proposed calendar of events for the club in 2014 
and I encourage comments from members. 
 
 
 

 
 



PROPOSED CLUB EVENT (only) CALENDER for 2014  
 

February:           19- Khanacross 
 
February:            8/9- Motorkhanas 
 
March:                1/2 - NSW State Hillclimb 
                           29/30- 1 Day Speed event 
 
April:                    6 –Khanacross 
 
May:                    4 –Motorkhana 
                            17/18- 1 day speed event 
 
June:                   1- Khanacross 
                            22- Motorkhana 
 
July:                     20 – Khanacross 
 
August:                3 –Khanacross 
                            30/31 – 1 Day Speed event 
 
September:         14- Motorkhana 
                            27/28 Possible date 1 day rally 
 
October:              19- Motorkhana 
 
November:          1/2- 1 day speed event 
                            29/30 Speed weekend 
 
December:          13 - Presentation Night. 
 
 



BATHURST LIGHT CAR CLUB 2013 
 

 
 
26 October 2013                BLCC 60th Birthday Celebrations 
 
3   November 2013   Visual Navigation Trial – 5 Full Day  
10 November 2013            Khanacross 
30 November/1 December  Instead of the speed weekend on the mount  we will be having a 2 

day event at the motor sport park. Khanacross  on Saturday 30 
November and a Motorkhana on Sunday 1 December. 

                                                                                                                                                                      
14 December 2013 Christmas Party and Presentation Night 
 
Events run by the WRX Club -  BLCC  invitation events - not part of our championship. 
Speed Events eligible for Peter Janson Speed Event Championship, please submit 
results.  See rules. 
2-3rd November     Training Day & Khanacross Sheep & Cattle Drome 
Sunday 10 November           SMP South 
 
Other Events that will be of interest to Members are: 

• November 7 to 10  2013       -          Targa High Country Rally 
           
AMSAG Southern Cross Rally Series 

• Round 5 – Bombala 200 Rally – 26th October 
 
 

STOP PRESS 
 

Instead of the speed weekend on the mount we will be having a 2 day event at the 
motor sport park. Khanacross on Saturday 30 November and a Motorkhana on 
Sunday 1 December. 

 

2 DAY EVENT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Minutes of Bathurst Light Car Club General Meeting  
Wednesday, 28th August 2013 

 
OPENED: 7:45pm 
 
ATTENDANCE: As recorded in attendance book. 
 
APOLOGIES: Wayne Bowden, Paul Catt, Kathy Hanrahan, Tony Hanrahan, Doug 
Moore, Ron Moore, Trevor Seaman, Donna Sims, Scott Sims, Jeffrey West, Matthew 
Windsor. 
 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  
Were accepted as read. 
Moved: John Markwick 
Seconded: Stephen Ashelford 
 
MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES: 

● Robert Wells/The Club is still waiting for confirmation of 2014 State Rally Date. 
● Robert Wells is going to confirm that the Treasurer's Report was included in 

the full General Meeting minutes of July 2013. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: As presented 
Moved: Trevor Hibbs 
Seconded: Arthur Davis 
CARRIED 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT: As presented. 
Moved: Ian Plenderleith 
Seconded: Bradley Robinson 
CARRIED 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
 

1. REPORT FROM THE QUARRY: David Catt spoke to the meeting about the 
last Khanacross which was held on Sunday, 11th August 2013. David stated 
that there were 5 official and 1 unofficial runs conducted and there was a good 
junior member attendance. David informed the meeting how the Motorkhana 
“area” was used as part of the Khanacross course. 

 
John Windsor asked Rob Wells whether competitors can design the layout of 
the Khanacross courses on the day or is prior submission and approval from 
CAMS required. Robert Wells is going to ask Jeffery West about this question 
and what is required in the suppreg submission process. 
 
John Windsor informed the meeting that the next event at the Quarry is a 
Motorkhana and is going to be held on the 15th September 2013. John 
advised the meeting that the Motorkhana ground is in OK condition. 
 
John Windsor enquired about the Khanacross at the Sheep and Cattle Drome 
which is being organised by the Subaru WRX Club. Robert Wells replied that 
he has to send the  Subaru WRX Club another email regarding the 
status/information about the event. 
 



2. RESPONSIBLE SERVICE OF ALCOHOL (RSA) CERTIFICATES: John 
Windsor raised that any RSA post 2007 is now invalid as the rules have 
changed. A discussion occurred regarding this matter. Arthur Davis advised 
the meeting that he has received no news/correspondence regarding this 
matter. Robert Wells is going to raise this matter at the next committee 
meeting. 

 
3. 60TH DINNER Helen Mulholland informed the meeting that tickets for the 

dinner will go on sale on the 9th September 2013. The tickets will be available 
for purchase at Robinson Auto Repairs, Windsors Repco Auto Repair, Robert 
Wells and Helen Mulholland. Helen Mulholland advised the meeting that some 
original club members are expressing interest in attending. 

 
Robert Wells notified the meeting that the RSVP for the dinner is Friday, 18th 
October 2013. 
 
Helen Mulholland informed the meeting that on Saturday (26th October) an 
afternoon display will be held at the car club. The MG Car Club is going to 
display examples of pre world war 2 model cars. 
 
John Windsor asked Robert Wells whether it is worth getting the Visitor's 
Information Centre to sell tickets. Robert Wells answered that he is going to 
drop off posters for the the event for display and is going to investigate whether 
the Visitor's Information Centre are willing to sell tickets. 
 

4. 2014 STATE RALLY: Gwyn Mulholland reported to the meeting that the rally 
is confirmed, however the exact date is pending confirmation of the date of the 
ARC round. Gwyn informed the meeting that he has proposed the 27th 
September 2014 to the rally panel with the alternate date of 20th September 
2014.  

 
5. NSW RALLY PANEL DISCUSSIONS: Gwyn Mulholland reported to the 

meeting the following: 
 

● Rally Rego: Full rally rego can be used by CAMS, AASA and AMSAG. 
The guidelines are set by the Roads and Maritime Services (RMS). 
Under CAMS, only selected scrutineers (TBA) can do the inspection. 
This inspection will cost $150. Additionally to the inspection, the car will 
have to pass the ‘new rolling brake test’ (an additional fee of $50.) In 
addition the owner has to pay the RMS conditional rego fee of $54 plus 
the plate fee if it is a first time issue. John Markwick asked Gwyn 
Mulholland about usage rules. Gwyn Mulholland replied that the owner 
will be issued a new CAMS log book in the form of a diary which the 
owner has to record movements. Gwyn continued and informed the 
meeting that you can drive the car to rallies and to the mechanics 
however the RMS has not published the full conditions of the rego. 
Gwyn enlightened the meeting that a vehicle cannot be driven to a rally 
if the vehicle is fitted with traction control system however catalytic 
converters can be removed. 

 



● Scheduled R Cars: Scheduled R Cars are being considered being 
allowed to run in CAMS rallies. At the moment Scheduled R Cars can 
only run in rally sprints. 

\ 
● Development Series: Discussed the proposed Development Series 

class structure. The final class structure is TBA. 
 

● One Day Events: One Day Events are being considered with the 
possibility of pace noting. 

 
● Combined Rallies: CAMS are investigating the possibility of running 

combined rallies with AMSAG. 
 

 
6. HILLCLIMB REPORT: The meeting discussed Bob Wootton’s email. The 

meeting discussed the answers to the question contained in the survey 
published by the NSW Hillclimb Panel. Robert Wells will format answers and 
submit to the NSW Hillclimb Panel. 

 
7. ESSES HILLCLIMB REPORT: Robert Wells reported to the meeting that 

everything went well with the Esses Hillclimb that was conducted on Sunday, 
25th September 2013. At the moment Robert is unsure about the financial 
outcome of the event. David Catt commented that it was very good to see the 
results of the event on the club’s website on the same day of the event. 

 
8. THE BLOWER: Robert Wells complemented Tony Hanrahan on his work that 

he has put into the latest issue of the Blower. 
 

9. VISUAL NAVIGATION TRIAL 3: Robert Wells informed the meeting that a 
visual navigation night is being held in the evening of Friday, 6th September 
2013. 

 
10. COME AND TRY MOTORKHANA: Robert Wells informed the meeting that the 

committee has yet to decide the date of the Come and Try Motorkhana. Robert 
Wells informed the meeting that any brand-new juniors who join the club at the 
Motorkhana on the 15th September will get full 2013 and 2014 membership.  

 
11. SEPTEMBER 15TH MOTORKHANA: Robert Wells informed the meeting that 

he will not be attending the motorkhana. 
 

12. NEW BOOK: Robert Wells informed the meeting that there is a new book 
available - Bathurst: Celebrating 75 Years of Racing at Mount Panorama. 
Robert informed the meeting that it should cost around $50.00. Robert also 
stated that there is a chapter in the book relating to the car club. 

 
13. COMMITTEE MEETING:  Robert Wells informed the meeting that September’s 

committee meeting is being moved forward a week to the 4th September. This 
date change was decided by the committee because Robert is not available 
11th September. 

 



14. INVITATION TO THE LOCAL  NSW HIGHWAY PATROL POLICE. John 
Windsor suggested to Robert Wells that the club should invite some officers 
from the local Highway Patrol to a Motorkhana. Robert Wells replied by 
informing John that he liked the idea and Robert will approach the local Traffic 
Sergeant about inviting the Police to attend and compete at the come and try 
motorkhana. 

 
15. CAMS STATE EXEC MEETING: Robert Wells thanked Gwyn Mulholland  for 

attending the State Exec meeting on the behalf of the club. 
 

16. NSW RALLY PANEL DISCUSSION MEETING: Robert Wells thanked Gwyn 
Mulholland  for attending the NSW Rally Panel Discussions on the behalf of 
the club. 

 
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8:20PM. 
 
NEXT GENERAL MEETING WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 25TH 
SEPTEMBER 2013 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 



 
 



Proposed V1.01 
2014 CAMS N.S.W. Hillclimb Championship    

                                                    Calendar 
 
 
 

 Round 1.  BLCC         01/03/14       Bathurst  Esses  
                                      
             2.  BLCC.       02/03/14       Bathurst Mt. Straight 
 
             3.  SDMA       06/04/14       Canberra Hillclimb 
  
             4.  TSCC        18/05/14       Tamworth,Oakburn Park 
 
             5.  GSCC        08/06/14       Grafton Mountain View 
                       
             6.  MGNew.    06/07/14       Ringwood, Raymond Terrace  
                       
             7.  KSCC        24/08/14       Kempsey, Mt Cooperabung  
 
             8.  WSCC       14/09/14       Huntley, Dapto Wollongong 
 
             9.  MGNew.      5/10/14       Newcastle King Edward Park  
  
 
 Note: AHC Ringwood 30,31 Oct 1st,2nd & November  2014 
                    Qld Championships TBA 
 
  
 
Hillclimb Web Site.  www.hillclimbnsw.com  
 
 

BLCC CHAMPIONSHIP FINAL 
ROUNDS 

Due to resurfacing of Mt Panorama the end of season Speed Weekend has been 
cancelled and a Khanacross and Motorkhana at “The Quarry” will end the season. 

The dates are 30th November a Khanacross – 1st December a Motorkhana. 

  

 
 

http://www.hillclimbnsw.com


 
Australian Hillclimb Championships 

 
31st October – 1-2-3 November 2013  
THE EVENT  
The 2013 Australian Hillclimb Championships will be held over 4 days. Private Practice 
runs will be on Thursday 31st October 2013 with Official Practice on Friday 1st November. 
Official Competition runs will be held on 2nd and 3rd November 2013.  
ENTRY  
The Supplementary Regulations & Entry Form will be available in the near future. 
They are currently in at CAMS national office for final approval.  
The entry fee for the event will be set at $265 per driver.  
This includes participation in both practice days & both competition days.  
AWARDS  
MGCCQ are pleased to announce that extremely generous prize money will be paid to 
outright winners, as-well as eligible class groups.  
The actual prize money to be paid will be announced in the near future.  
Let’s just say ‘It might be worth your while heading north for these championships’.  
TRACK SERVICES  
Competition Tyres -:  
It has been confirmed that ‘Gordon Leven Motorsport Tyres’ will be attending the 
event. Ph-: (02) 4735 8734. Email-: motorsport@gordonleven.com  
Bill Pearson will be attendance during the event to offer all tyre related services from the 
Friday through to the Sunday.  
So, give Bill a call to order those new tyres you need & Bill will have them on the truck for 
you at the event.  
Security -:  
MGCCQ have arranged for Security to be in attendance over night at the end of each 
days practice & competition through to the start of the next day’s activities to help keep 
vehicles & equipment safe that are left at the track over nights during the event.  
Canteen -:  
MGCCQ will be operating their usual high quality canteen throughout the event, offering 
Breakfast / Lunch & the usual yummies on all days.  
Accommodation -:  
Camping - is available at the track each night free of charge.  
Please note-: limited facilities (NO Showers).  
Motels – many Motel & Hotel accommodation options are situated near Mt Cotton.  
Please check internet web sites for accommodation in: Redland Bay / Shailer Park / 
Daisy Hill & Springwood.  

mailto:motorsport@gordonleven.com


COMPETITOR INFO  
Event Secretary Office -: It is envisaged to open the office at Mt Cotton Circuit at approx. 
8.00am (Thursday) & 7.00am (Friday / Saturday & Sunday).  
Friday afternoon -: At the end of practice, there will be a welcome Meet & Greet social 
get together at the track for all competitors & team members. Come along & meet the 
locals & your fellow interstate competitors. (Nibbles Provided & Drinks available for 
purchase).  
Saturday afternoon -: At the end of competition, there will be a Sausage Sizzle at the 
track for all competitors & team members. Come along & discuss the Highs & Lows of the 
Days racing with the locals & fellow interstate competitors.  
COMPETITION CLASSES  
The following classes 
will be offered for 
competition at this 
event. 1st Category  

Formula Libre  Up to and Inc. 750cc  

751cc - 1300cc  
1301cc - 2000cc  
2001cc & over  
1st Category  Formula Ford  One Category  
1st Category  Formula Vee  1200cc  
1600cc  
2nd Category  Marque Sports Cars (2B)  Up to and Inc. 1600cc  
1601 - 3000cc  
2nd Category  Production Sports Cars (2F)  3001cc and over  

Classes to be divided upon 
entries  

2nd Category  Sports Cars (Open & Closed) 
(2A)  

Up to and Inc. 1600cc  

1601 – 3000cc  
3001cc and over  
2nd Category  Sports 1300/Supersports (2C)  One Class  
3rd Category  Sports Sedans (3D)  Up to and Inc. 1600cc  
1601 - 2000cc  
2001cc and over  
3rd Category  Improved Production (3J)  Up to and Inc. 1600cc  
1601 - 2000cc  
2001 - 3000cc  
3001cc and over  
3rd Category  
3rd Category  

HQ Holden (3H)  
3E Hyundai X3 Series 
Vehicles  

One Class  
One Class  

3rd Category  Saloon Cars (3K)  One Class  
3rd Category  Improved Production – Qld 

Gemini Cars  
One Class  

5th Category  Groups N, Group C, Group A 
& Group U  

Historic Touring Cars  

5th Category  Groups J, K, L, M, O, P, Q, R, 
S, T, V  

Historic Racing & Sports Cars  

6th Category  
Invited (Local class)  
6th Category  

Superkarts  
AWD (All Wheel Drive) Forced 
Induction  
(sedans)  
6SR Sports Racer  

One Class  
(class break-up to be 
confirmed)  
One Class  

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



      DONN AT QLD RACEWAY AND MORGAN PARK 
The Suzuki GTI Club had a “HATCH ATTACK” ½ day at the Queensland Raceway 
and I was invited along and I think I shocked a lot of these so called racers. May be 
on Facebook for them, but not on the track. 
They used the sprint circuit and I had four runs; (1) 1.04.80 (2) 1.03.57 (3) 1.03.86 (4) 
1.02.54, I ran about fourth outright out of twenty five cars. What a blast to knock out 
the Sydney siders that came up for the event they thought they had fast cars. 
 

 
Donn Vidler in action                                                                                                                     Photo supplied by Donn Viodler 
 
The Queensland B Series Final was held on 21st and 22nd of November and I had four 
runs on Saturday; (1) 1.13.40 (2) 1.11.80 and 120.3kph (3) 1.11.70 (4) 1.12.40 and 
118.9kph. 
I only had one run on Sunday 1.11.50 and 121kph, I had a tappet cover gasket blow 
out at the camshaft end and deposited oil everywhere so I called it a day. 
Overall for the weekend 5th in class out of fourteen and 26th outright out of ninety six. 
Not bad for a 1300 Brick. Keep it on the black stuff 
Story Donn Vidler 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



BATHURST LIGHT CAR CLUB TRIALS POINTS 
 
 

NAME 
24/02/201

3 
12/04/201

3 
19/07/201

3 
6/09/201

3 
3/11/201

3  TOTAL 
Jeff West 20 19 20 15 0 74 
Rob Worboys 20 19 20 15 0 74 
David Robinson 20 0 19 17 0 56 
Arthur Davis 20 0 19 17 0 56 
Trevor Seaman 13 14 19 0 0 46 
Robert Wells 20 0 20 0 0 40 
Christine Wells 20 0 20 0 0 40 
Daniel Blowers 0 0 20 17 0 37 
Bradley Davis-Halliday 0 0 20 17 0 37 
Andrew Roberson 17 0 0 17 0 34 
Scott Campbell 17 0 0 17 0 34 
Bradley Roberson 13 14 0 0 0 27 
Amanda Wells 20 0 0 0 0 20 
Jennifer Wells 20 0 0 0 0 20 
Gary Maher 0 0 20 0 0 20 
Wendy Maher 0 0 20 0 0 20 
Ray Clarke 0 0 20 0 0 20 
Helen Clarke 0 0 20 0 0 20 
Wayne Bowden 0 0 19 0 0 19 
Georgia Best 0 0 0 17 0 17 
Sarah Stevens 0 0 0 17 0 17 
Brendan Smith 0 0 6 0 0 6 
Brittany Woodward 0 0 6 0 0 6 
Kurt Woodward 0 0 6 0 0 6 
Natasha Dann 0 0 6 0 0 6 
Robert Picker 0 0 6 0 0 6 
Michael Pearson 0 0 6 0 0 6 
Daniel Comerford 0 0 0 1 0 1 
Luke Mullineany 0 0 0 1 0 1 
Mitch Prasser 0 0 0 1 0 1 
Adam Selby 0 0 0 1 0 1 
David Rossiter 0 0 0 1 0 1 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING OF BATHURST LIGHT CAR CLUB HELD 
ON WEDNESDAY 25 SEPTEMBER 2013, COMMENCING AT 7.35PM 
 
 
ATTENDANCE:  Robert Wells; Robert Flood; Donna Sims; Christine Wells; Jeff 
West; Scott Sims; David Catt; Doug Moore; Gwyn Mulholland; Helen Mulholland; 
Trevor Hibbs; Doug Rowan; Mick Williamson; David Robinson; John Markwick; 
Bradley Robinson; Andrew Robinson; Martin McLoughlin; Trevor Seaman; John 
Windsor; Wayne Bowden.  
 
 
APOLOGIES: Ron Moore; Matthew Windsor; Arthur Davis; Ian Plenderleith; 
Kathy Hanrahan; Tony Hanrahan; Stephen Ashelford 
 
 
MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 
Nil 
 
MOVED: David Robinson 
SECONDED: David Catt 
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Correspondence detailed by Secretary.  Accepted as read 
 
MOVED: Bradley Robinson 
SECONDED: Scott Sims 
 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
 
Treasurer detailed items in report 
 
MOVED: Jeff West 
SECONDED: Doug Moore 
 
 
QUARRY REPORT 
 
John Windsor raised matter of setting courses prior to an event.  Rob Wells advised 
that the CAMS regulations state that one diagram is to be available on the day. 
 
John advised that he has not heard back from the WRX Club regarding their holding 
an event at the Quarry.  David Catt said that he had noted that 3 November was 
marked on the WRX Club calendar for this event. 
 
John has graded the track and is ready for the next event. 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
Anniversary Dinner 
Helen Mulholland reported on progress.  Advised that Ben Pretty will possibly be 
attending the dinner as CAMS representative.  Tickets are $60.00 each.   



 
David Robinson advised that he has not received any enquiries regarding the dinner, 
and suggested that an ad be placed in the local newspaper.  David is to talk to Brian 
Nightingale and Phil Cole about getting a community announcement put over the 
radio. 
It was suggested that Kathy Hanrahan put information on Club’s website as well as in 
the next edition of the Blower. 
 
Helen requested that anyone wanting to display a car at the Clubhouse on the 
Saturday afternoon was more than welcome to do so. 
 
Congratulations to Competing Club Members 
Rob Wells congratulated Ron Moore for his 12th outright finish and 1st in Class at 
Coffs Harbour (ARC Rally).  He also congratulated Steven Wells on an outstanding 
effort.  Steven unfortunately did not finish the event due to an accident. 
 
Paramedics 
Robert Wells advised that St Johns Ambulance will supply paramedics for a donation 
of around $50.00 per hour.  Gwyn Mulholland suggested that contact be made with 
Josh who organises this for Bathurst St Johns.  The club needs to contact other 
organisations as well to try and reduce the cost to competitors for these services.  
Robert Flood is to review figures for events to find where savings can be made. 
 
Upcoming Events 
Robert Wells advised that a khanacross and motorcross will be run in place of the 
speed weekend in November 
 
2014 Calendar 
A copy of the 2014 calendar was circulated. 
 
Volunteers 
Wayne Bowden asked for volunteers to help with running a bbq for rally to be held on 
9 November in order to raise money for the Club. 
 
MOVED: Wayne Bowden 
SECONDED: Scott Sims 
 
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.35PM 
 
 
 
Robert Wells 
PRESIDENT 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 



 
 





 



 


